
So far during the 2018/2019 school year Lenham Primary has received £23,612 in funding. So far we have used some of this money to purchase: 

 Sport package from the Lenham School (£9750) 

 Amy Cavanagh as part of the Lenham School package to support teachers with PE. 

 Staffing for after-school competitions (£200). 

 A regular after school sports club on a Monday.(A.Cavanagh). 

 Cycle Circle (£480). 

 Sports equipment (£49.95) 

 

 

Action What we do at Lenham Primary How it is measured/impact. Areas for Improvement. 

Amy Cavanagh Amy Cavanagh leads 2 PE lessons every Monday for 2 
classes. This changes each term so that by the end of the 
year Amy has taught 2 different sports to each class.  
 
Teachers can choose the sports she covers so that they 
can watch/participate in the lessons and enhance their 
subject knowledge and teaching of these sports. 
 
Amy also leads an afterschool club on Mondays.  

Children are very familiar with Amy 
having been taught by her in 
previous years. 
 
Her lessons are engaging and 
children enjoy having her for 2 
terms.  
 
By using Amy to offer an afterschool 
club each term we are able to enter 
more competitions and target pupils 
who may not usually take part 
(KS1,PP).  

Ensure copies of Amy’s planning are 
kept in school on the shared 
network for future use.  
 
 

Staffing for 
After school 
competitions. 

We have entered teams into several competitions so far 
this year.  
 

So far in 2018 we have entered 
teams into competitions for 
basketball (2 competitions), football 
and Year 1&2 multi skills.  

Conduct a pupil survey to see which 
clubs pupils would like to do in the 
coming terms.  
 



These competitions have included all year groups from 
Year R to 6 and have built on the sports covered in 
lessons and in after school clubs.  

Mr Brown and Mrs Prescott to 
continue to liaise about clubs and 
competitions to ensure continued 
participation.  
 
Mrs Prescott to keep a club and 
competitions list. 
 
Clubs to be promoted during 
assemblies, weekly news and 
weekly bulletin.  

Cycle Circle Instructors come in and spend several days with 
Rainbow class using balance bikes. They teach them the 
foundation skills of cycling and give them an opportunity 
to get outside and enhance their balance and 
coordination.  

Feedback is given to Year R teacher.  
 
Children enjoy the sessions and it is 
provides an opportunity to all 
children from all backgrounds in the 
class t experience cycling and learn 
new skills.  

Feedback and observations to also 
be passed on to PE subject lead.  

 


